
St. Pauli News in Detail 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Greeting  
and Ushering 

 
May 4 Craig Folkedahl 
May 11 Bryan Grove 
May 18 Jared Haugen 
May 25 Marc Haugen 
 
Altar Preparation:  Virginia Anderson 
 

* * * * * 
Cemetery Clean-Up Day 

Saturday, May 17 
1:00 – 3:00 pm 

Come and help make our cemetery look neat and tidy 
for Memorial Day. Bring your own tools and chairs. 
Cookies and coffee furnished. 
 

* * * * * 
Stewardship 

This year the ladies made 26 large quilts and 2 baby quilts. 
One large quilt will be saved as a “fire quilt” and a few are 
being given to Violence Intervention Project. The baby quilts 
will be donated to VIP as well. We also assembled 17 Baby 
Care Kits and 31 Personal Care Kits, for which items are 
collected by the congregation during Lent.  

These gifts of love were blessed by Pastor Marilyn during 
worship services on Sunday, April 27th. 
 

* * * * * 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Special Offering 

for Cemetery Cross 
Sunday, May 25 

Memorial Day is a time to of remembrance for those who 
have died while serving our country. It is also a time when 
we place flowers on the graves of our departed loved 
ones, so it seems appropriate that we have a special 
offering at Sunday worship services for the purchase of a 
solid brass cross to be hung inside the gazebo at the St. 
Pauli Cemetery. 
Depending on the size, the price ranges from $1,500 - 
$1,700. If you are unable to attend services on the 25th, 
you may give your donation to a board member or mail it 
to SPCA, PO Box 944, Thief River Falls, MN 56701. 

* * * * * 
Plant Swap/Giveaway 

Bring what you don’t need! Take what you want! Or relax 
and take nothing at all.  
We’ll be having our second Memorial Weekend plant 
giveaway from 9:30 - 10:00 in the St. Pauli parking lot. 
Open your trunk to display your wares and go shopping. 

* * * * * 
May 
Milestones 

 
Birthdays 

May 3 Barb Smith 
May 8 Inez Mathson 
May 8 Shelley Mathson 
May 13 Jodie Torkelson 
May 15 Tammy Haugen 
May 21 Virginia Anderson 
 
 Anniversaries 
May 7 Craig and Sally Torkelson 



Minutes of the Church Council 
March 20, 2025 

The St. Pauli Lutheran Church council held its monthly 
meeting on Thursday, March 20, 2025 at St. Pauli Church. 
Members present included Faye Auchenpaugh, Wade 
Benson, Sue Kotz, Jim Rondorf, Jana Johnson and guest 
Kevin Reich. 

Council President Faye Auchenpaugh called the meeting to 
order at 6:58 pm. Kevin Reich opened the meeting with a 
prayer. 

Approval of Agenda: The agenda was reviewed and 
approved. M/S/C (Rondorf/Benson) 

Secretary’s Report: M/S/C (Kotz/Rondorf) to approve the 
Secretary’s report for February. 

Treasurer’s Report: M/S/C (Johnson/Kotz) to approve the 
Treasurer’s report for February. 

Checking Account Balance End of Jan 2025  $  32,436.20 
   Feb 2025 Revenue  4,835.00 
   Feb 2025 Expenses  (3,877.27) 
Checking Account Balance End of Feb 2025  $  33,393.93 

Other Account Balances End of Feb 2025 
Education Fund  $       555.26 
Edward Jones  85,727.90 
Memorial Fund  8,768.02 
Mission Grant  5,708.00 
Savings  39,000.49 
Total St. Pauli Acct Balances End of Feb 2025  $173,153.60 

Cemetery Association Funds End of Feb 2025  $78,137.36 

Pastor’s Report: Kevin participated in a conference get-
together to discuss the future of lay-led clergy-supported 
churches. The group will invite Bishop Tesch to the area to 
see first-hand the work of lay-led congregations. 

Kevin will be attending the NW MN Synod Conference May 
30 - June 1 at Concordia College. There will be a Bishop 
election. 

A request has been made to Bishop Tesch to ask if Kevin can 
serve communion on an ongoing basis. 

Kevin will be attending a Joint Theological day on April 3 in 
Hillsboro, ND. 

Other Reports: 
WELCA: 
1.  The group made 28 quilts (including 2 baby quilts) over 5 

days throughout January, February and March. They will 
be displaying the quilts in the sanctuary on the last Sunday 

of April. Quilts will be sent to Lutheran World Relief, and a 
few will be kept on hand to donate to local families in 
need. 

2.  WELCA is gathering donated items to be included in 
personal care kits throughout the month of March, 
including the first Sunday of April. Personal care kits will 
be donated to Lutheran World Relief. 

3.  The fall event has been booked with Steve Larson, a 
former Thief River Falls resident, trading card collector and 
entertainer. He will perform his show titled “7th Inning 
Stretch.” 

4. The wall hanging project for the Heritage Center is 
complete and hung! 

Board of Education: No report this month 

Old Business: 
1.  Arlo Rude replaced brushes on both vacuums. 
2.  Generator Bids - Jim Rondorf received a second bid for a 

13W generator from Red Lake Electric. The price will 
increase by 7% the first of April. A special congregation 
meeting will be held on Sunday, March 30 to review the 
two bids and vote. 

New Business: 
1.  Kevin Reich membership transfer was received. M/S/C 

(Benson/Kotz) to approve the new membership. 
2.  M/S/C (Auchenpaugh/Benson) to approve Pathways Bible 

Camp tuition for Ella and Kyland Rondorf ($560 and $340). 
3.  Pastor Marilyn Grafstrom will be attending the First Call 

Retreat in Crookston April 27-29. M/S/C (Kotz/Rondorf) to 
approve covering lodging and meals, a cost of $275. 

4.  NW MN Synod Assembly is May 30 - June1. Kevin Reisch 
will attend, and Wade Benson also expressed interest in 
attending as a delegate. 

5.  Field trip to Waukon Dairy near Gary, MN will be on 
Monday, April 7 followed by lunch at Erickson’s 
Smokehouse in Fertile. Cost will be $10 per person and 
will go toward a portion of the cost of the bus. M/S/C 
(Benson/Rondorf) for the church to pay for any remaining 
bus balance. 

Next Meeting: Council agreed to skip meeting in-person in 
April because of Holy Week and will handle any necessary 
business over email. 

The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer and adjourned at 
8:03 pm. 

Jana Johnson 
St. Pauli Church Council Secretary

 

Special Congregational Meeting 
March 30, 2025 

A special meeting of the St. Pauli Lutheran Church 
congregation was called to order at 11:31am on Sunday, 
March 30 immediately following the regular church service. 

Meeting was called to order by Church Council President 
Faye Auchenpaugh. 



Faye explained the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the 
possible purchase of a generator, due to the increase of our 
insurance property loss deductible of $10,000. 

Jim Rondorf secured quotes from Clearbrook and Red Lake 
Electric. He and Kevin Reich compared  

quotes and explained the systems and warranties. 

After questions and discussion, Gary Iverson made a motion 
to allow the council to move forward with the purchase of the 
system from Red Lake Electric and propane tank work from 
Red Lake County Cooperative for $10,957.15. The motion 
was seconded by Arlo Rude and was carried unanimously. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Jana Johnson 
St. Pauli Church Council Secretary  

* * * * * 
WELCA Minutes 

February 11, 2025 

The St. Pauli Women of the ELCA met on February 
11, 2025 at 3:00 pm at the church with 7 members 
present following a full day of quilting.  
President Jan opened with devotions “Confidence 
and Calm” based on John 16:33. 
Secretary’s Report: Minutes of the January meeting 
were read. 
Treasurer’s Report:  January 16, 2025 to February 
11, 2025: Income: $329.00; Expenses $365.30. 
Checking account balance: $1,112.64. Savings 
balance as of January 31, 2025 $601.06. CD balance 
as of 12-31-2024: $6,542.94. 
Kathy moved to approve both secretary and treasurer 
reports, Sue seconded. Carried. 
Stewardship: Eight quilts were made today, and Faye 
is taking home two baby quilts that we will donate to 
VIP. Kathy spent the $21 remaining on the Thrivent 
card at the consignment store on infant clothing. 
Lutheran World Relief (LWR) wants quilts 60 x 80” 
size with no use of microfiber or polar fleece (which 
we do not). Per the latest instructions from LWR, 
each fabric kit should include the following: 2 spools 
of neutral-colored, general-purpose thread, 250-300 
yards each; 2 pieces of cotton or cotton-blend fabric 
(no knits of 100% polyester). Each piece should 
match one of the following sizes:  

• 2 ¼ yards of 60” wide fabric 
• 3 yards of 44” wide fabric 
• 4 yards of 36” wide fabric 

LWR is sending a lot of quilts and health kits to U.S. 
disaster locations, e.g. hurricane in the southeast and 
California fire zones.  

Kathy got a Thrivent card to defray the costs of our 
Valentine’s Day meals, which we will make and 
distribute tomorrow. 
Council report:  No meeting in January, so no report.  
Communications:  Thank you letters and cards were 
received from the NW MN Snow ($60 for gathering 
and unit offerings), family of Marvin Torkelson, 
Heritage Center, Prowler Pantry, ELCA for our 
Thankoffering, scholarship fund and ELCA Good 
Gifts donations, Northland Rescue, and family of Skip 
Swanson. 
Old Business:   
Wall hanging: The Heritage Center dinner has been 
changed to March 3rd, but Jan has not received any 
invitations yet. We will invite the two ladies from the 
frame shop. Faye read the letter from Karmon 
Trontvet, executive director of the Hartz Foundation, 
in which she attached the formal application. 
Foundation boards don’t meet until May or after. 
New Business:   
Vacuum: Virginia will check with Don’s Repair to see 
if the worn brushes can be replaced. 
Stove: The large burner on one of our kitchen stoves 
no longer works. Rick’s Appliance said he can’t get 
parts. Jan will call Skalsky to get his opinion. Will also 
be brought up at the Council meeting this Thursday. 
Sue will check on prices for a new stove.  
Next meeting: April 23, 3:00 pm, with Faye 
Auchenpaugh, hostess. 
The Lord’s Prayer was prayed and prayer partners 
exchanged. Meeting adjourned. 
Faye Auchenpaugh, Secretary 



In Memorium 
 

Norman Brenna 
November 13, 1951 – April 17, 2025 

Norman and Kathy are our St. Pauli Church neighbors. 
 

Norman Otto Brenna, 73, of Thief River Falls, Minnesota, passed away peacefully at 
his home on April 17, 2025. A beloved husband, father, grandfather, and friend, 
Norman lived a life of quiet strength, generosity, and devotion to those he loved. 

Norman was raised in Ulen, Minnesota, and graduated from Ulen High School in 
1969. Following graduation, he proudly served in the United States Marine Corps until 
1973, with time stationed in Japan. After his military service, he attained his Associate 
of Arts degree from Willmar Community College and his Bachelor of Arts degree from 
the University of Minnesota-Twin Cities.  

He spent 30 years working for the Internal Revenue Service as an Agent, serving with 
integrity and professionalism until his retirement in 2007. 

On June 3, 1983, Norman married Kathleen Martell. Together, they shared 41 years of love, laughter, and adventure. He was a 
longtime member of Immanuel Lutheran Church in Plummer, where he served faithfully as treasurer for many years. 

Norman loved to read and was rarely without a book in hand. He found joy in the simple pleasures—spending summer days 
outdoors watching birds, heading to the casino when he felt lucky (and returning when his luck ran out), and enjoying winters in 
Texas with Kathy. For the past 15 years, they spent those winters taking long walks, playing Mexican Train dominoes, and 
enjoying time with their close-knit group of Texan friends. 

He treasured hunting trips with his son Erik. In earlier years, they were serious outings, but as time passed, Norman often left 
the gun behind, and the trips became more about enjoying the moment—and taking a nap—while Erik waited for the big buck to 
come their way. 

He is survived by his loving wife of 41 years, Kathy; his children: Krista Brenna (Corey), Erik (Amy) Brenna, Jason Fimrite 
(Lorrie), and JaCinda (Scott) Degelder; grandchildren: Jordan, MacKenzie, Spencer, Jayde, Mya, Dawson, Abigail, Henry, and 
Daisy; and great-grandchild Steele. He is also survived by his sisters: Jean Hanson, Barb Schenck, and Randi Lloyd. 

Norman was preceded in death by his parents, Norman and Delores Brenna. 

Norman’s legacy lives on in the memories held close and the quiet strength and humor he passed on to all who knew and loved 
him. 

Funeral services for Norman were held 1:00 pm on Friday, April 25, 2025 at Immanuel Lutheran Church in Plummer, MN with 
Reverend Jonathan Dodson officiating. Visitation will be held one hour prior to the service at the church on Friday. 

Burial was held at Keene Cemetery in rural Ulen, MN.  

 

In Memorium 
 

Theresa L. (Terri) Torkelson 
February 5, 1930 – March 25, 2025 

 
Terri was married to Marion Torkelson and was a sister-in-law                                              

to current St. Pauli members Wally Torkelson and Faye Auchenpaugh. 
 
Theresa (Terri) Torkelson was born February 5, 1930, in Carrollville, Wisconsin, to Elpidio 
and Enidine (Lopez) Lara. Her parents, along with her two eldest siblings, Salvadore and 
Carmen, had emigrated from Mexico in 1927 in search of better opportunities. Elpidio 
immediately found work at the Peter Cooper Glue Company, a major employer in 
Carrollville, where various industries had established operations considered too noxious for 



more populated areas. The company made glue and gelatin from animal remnants and provided modest frame homes for its 
employees for a small fee. The Lara family made their home on High Street. 

Carrollville was a vibrant community of immigrants—Armenians, Slavs, Czechs, Hungarians, Hispanics, a single Chinese family, 
and one Black family—each bringing their own language and culture. Terri recalled that her older siblings initially struggled with 
English, but thanks to a resourceful teacher who incorporated bits of Russian, Polish, and Spanish into her lessons, they quickly 
adapted. Soon, English became the common language of playgrounds and friendships. 

Terri attended the Carrollville elementary school, where teachers commuted daily from Milwaukee, braving the cold in high heels 
and fur-trimmed coats. Among her classmates was a person who sat right next to her: Ted Guerard, a French speaker whose 
family had moved there from Brooks, Minnesota and who would later become her brother-in-law. Terri graduated from South 
Milwaukee High School in 1948 and immediately took a job in the office at Peter Cooper in Carrollville. (In 1955, the Carrollville 
area was incorporated into the City of Oak Creek.) 

It was through a coworker that Terri first saw a photo of Marion Torkelson, a friend of her coworker's boyfriend. Terri remarked 
that she “wouldn’t mind going out with him,” and soon after, the two met at a Bucyrus Erie company picnic, where Marion was 
employed. Their courtship led to plans for a fall wedding, but when a labor strike at Bucyrus Erie began, Marion and friends 
decided to seek work in the Alaska Territory (it wouldn’t become a state until 1959) where Marion’s Aunt Pauline had written 
there were jobs to be had in the construction business. Terri's father insisted they marry before she joined Marion in this venture, 
and so they wed on April 1, 1950. 

The newlyweds, along with friends Ferdie Finstad and two Oklee natives, embarked on a memorable eight-day journey to 
Alaska via the snowy, rugged Alcan Highway. Terri would say, “I went on my honeymoon with four guys!” Facing frozen vehicles 
and frigid temperatures as low as -60°F, they eventually reached Fairbanks—only to find another strike had halted construction 
work. Moving on to Anchorage, they both found employment at Elmendorf Air Force Base and spent a year in Alaska before 
returning to Milwaukee.  

Their daughter, Brenda Kay, was born on December 26, 1952. In August 1953, a tragic car accident left Terri seriously injured, 
with paralyzed vocal cords. After extensive therapy, she regained the ability to speak, starting with a whisper that gradually 
strengthened but she never did regain her full voice. 

Terri enjoyed a long career, first with Peter Cooper Company in Carrollville, WI, Elemendorf AFB in Anchorage, AL, Line 
Material in Cudahy, WI, and later with the South Milwaukee school district, working for the parks department and school 
operations until her retirement in 1993. In 1967, Terri and Marion welcomed their second child, Steven Lara. 

Marion passed away on September 28, 1998. Terri passed away on March 25, 2025, leaving behind a legacy of resilience, 
kindness, and devotion. 

Terri is survived by her children, Brenda and Steven (Georolyn); her grandson, Geoffrey; her brother, Maurice; and her in-laws: 
Wallace Torkelson, Faye Auchenpaugh, and Pamela Kittridge. She was preceded in death by her beloved husband, Frances 
Marion; her parents, Elpidio and Enidine Lara; siblings Salvadore, Carmen, Gayle, and Walter; her parents-in-law, Melvin and 
Helen Torkelson, and in-laws Geraldine Guerard, Willis Torkelson, Marvin Torkelson, Wahna Smith, and Ivette Garrett. 

Funeral services were held on March 31, 2025, at Trinity Lutheran Church, South Milwaukee, Wisconsin. 

* * * * * * * 

Field Trip to Waukon Dairy 
On April 7th, 24 church members and friends chartered a 
bus and toured the Waukon Dairy near Gary, MN. The 
dairy milks almost 10,000 cows daily and has 45 full-time 
employees. They buy feed, including corn, corn silage, 
straw and alfalfa from farmers within five miles of the 
dairy and by-products such as distillers’ grain and 
soybean meal from area processors. 

The cows are not stanchioned when not being milked 
and have free access to feed. The bedding is all recycled 
in a fascinating process that extracts all of the liquid. 

The cows produce 7,000 gallons of milk daily, which is 
hauled in nine semi-tractor trailers to Bongards Creamery 
in Perham, MN, where it is primarily turned into cheese. 
(Next field trip?)  

On the way home, we stopped for lunch at Erickson’s 
Smokehouse Restaurant in Fertile and made a quick stop 
at Opdahl’s to buy homemade donuts and cookies. 



Chad has done it AGAIN! 
Both the Pennington/Red Lake Junior and Pennington/Mower Senior Poultry teams took first place at the Poultry Project 
Bowl regional contest in Bemidji on March 29. They then advanced to compete against the top Poultry Project Bowl teams 
from across Minnesota at the state contest in Sauk Rapids on April 12.   

The Pennington/Red Lake Junior team took 4th place. 
The Pennington/Mower Senior team took first place and are now back-to-back State Champions! 

Pennington/Red Lake Junior Poultry Team:    Pennington/Mower Senior Team—Two-Time State Champs! 
Arlo Rupprecht, Owen Shaw, Ryder Olsonawski,  Briley Olsonawski, Brianne Elleson, Coach Chad Torstveit,  
Niah Rupprecht.      Reuben Drees (Mower County), and Rylan Torstveit. 

 

* * * * * * *  
Rylan Torstveit Completes Training at Fort Benning, Georgia 

On Friday, March 7th, Rylan completed his Advanced Individual Training at Fort Benning Georgia. He will now be part of 
the Minnesota Army Reserves as a Bradley Fighting Vehicle Mechanic with Camp Ripley’s G Company 134th Brigade 
Support Battalion.  

Left: Rylan and his father Chad after graduation in front of a Bradley. 
Below: Rylan’s group on top of a Bradley at Fort Benning after an exercise.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Introducing… 
KEVIN’S KORNER 

A new monthly feature! 

It is the idea of St. Pauli newsletter editor, Faye, to start 
this column in the newsletter. I think it became an idea 
after supplying chocolate chip cookies following a worship 
service during “Chocolate Chip Cookie” week. I foresee it 
to include a variety of commentary from “Tried, Tasted, 
and Approved” recipes to short stories. And I am open to 
suggestions. 
Many of you may know the story of how Sheila and I 
became involved with St. Pauli but in case you do not, let 
me use this first submission to inform you. Prior to 2023 I 
did provide pulpit supply one Sunday. I do not remember 
how that first time became a reality.  
In 2023 when Pastor Carl indicated he would like to have 
one Sunday a month off, I was contacted by then-council-
president Jim Strandlie. Jim and I had become acquainted 
through the Lions clubs. I assume I had made a good 
impression on Jim. I hope he wasn’t just reaching out in 
desperation, HAHA. Jim asked if I would be willing to 
provide pulpit supply once a month. 
Because of my past assistance at Bethany and Black 
River, both of Red Lake Falls, I said yes. I thought it would 
be a good experience. 
I remember after worship one Sunday Jim said, “I want to 
talk to you.” I thought, “Did I do something unacceptable? 
Was someone else found to help with worship?”  
It was then that I was made aware Pastor Carl had made it 
known of his intent to retire. In short, Jim asked if I would 
be willing to lead worship on a regular basis? I said I would 
have to consider the proposal. 
It was only a few days until I let Jim know I would try. He 
said, “Kevin, we will draft an agreement for you to sign.” 
Then I began to question my response. Did I want to sign 
an agreement? Is this more detailed and a greater 
commitment than I wanted?  
Once I received the agreement, however, I thought, “This 
is rather simple, not real binding, and certainly favorable to 
both parties,” and therefore I signed the agreement. 
Time has spanned more than two years since we made 
the agreement, and I am still leading worship on a frequent 
basis for you wonderful folks at St. Pauli. It is a 
commitment and requires some devotion, but I am truly 
enjoying the experience. It is not considered to be a job or 
burden for me in any fashion. It is very fulfilling and 
rewarding.  
I thank you for the many favorable comments, unending 
support, and extended love in Jesus’ love. Until we meet 
again, God’s blessings to you 
(Next month’s “Korner” will include the chocolate chip 
cookie recipe.) 

Editor’s Note: Actually, it wasn’t the cookies that got me on 
this path, because I was in Florida that Sunday and 
missed them. It was, in fact, the following that I thought 
was too good not to share with everyone.  
(Kevin usually discloses something unique during 
announcements—and sometimes these involve Sheila.) 
 
One recent Sunday, Kevin said that Sheila had asked him 
if he would like some Cream of Wheat for breakfast. 
“Sure!” he said. 
When he was served and began eating, he said, “This 
Cream of Wheat has lumps in it.” Sheila replied, “Well, you 
said you never minded a few lumps.”  
Kevin said, “But these are like dumplings!” 
We all had a good laugh. 
The next Sunday, Myles Alberg told Sheila he had looked 
all over in Hugo’s grocery store for “Cream of Wheat with 
Dumplings” but couldn’t find the box anywhere.  

Not missing a beat, Sheila responded, “You have to look in 
the specialty section.” 
 

* * * * * * * 
 

And now Kevin is a formal member    
of St. Pauli Church 

 
 
The church council 
received Kevin’s request 
for transfer from Bethany 
Lutheran in Red Lake 
Falls and formally 
approved his 
membership in St. Pauli 
Lutheran Church. 
On Sunday, April 27th, 
we welcomed Kevin as a 
member and presented 
him with a small gift and 
cake from the 
congregation. 

 

 

  



 

 

Beautifying the St. Pauli Cemetery 
Wahna Smith’s children donated all of her memorial funds to the St. Pauli Cemetery to be used for a 14’ x 22’ gazebo 
(see illustration below). The gazebo will be situated at the center of far north side directly facing the driveway. The cost of 
the concrete pad will be paid for with cemetery funds and memorial funds for Ivette Garrett and Marv Torkelson, but there 
are many additional opportunities to donate toward or give in memory of a loved one. (Order form on the next page.) 
St. Pauli Cemetery Association (SPCA) will attach and pay for all memorial markers to ensure they are all similar. 
Donors have the choice of what is said on the markers, within character limitations. 

BENCHES:  Four benches total: two 4’ for the east and west (shorter) sides and two 6’ 
for the two openings on the north side. These are commercial-grade, powder-coated, 
steel park benches, bolted to the concrete. Prices include shipping and installation. 
Two benches have already been spoken for. 

CROSS:  A solid brass cross for mounting on the inside of the north center post. We 
will hold a special offering for this cross during worship services on 
Sunday, May 25 (Memorial weekend), but other donations will be 
accepted. When the gazebo is in place, we will determine the optimum size. 
DISPLAY CASES: Two cases needed. One case will contain a map 

of the cemetery with a QR code that connects to 
the cemetery map on St. Pauli’s website. There 
are links for the genealogy of almost all of  
those buried here. The second case will contain 
a history of the church, with a listing of charter 
members, noting those who are buried at the St. 
Pauli Cemetery. 
 
 
 

 
 
ORNAMENTAL TREES:  Examples: Tatarian maple, flowering crab, serviceberry, Mountain Frost pear, Japanese tree 
lilac. Three for the west side and three for the east. Each will have an ID marker for donors. Prices for 8-12’ bare root 
trees: $150 including pick-up and planting. If any trees should die, SPCA will pay for their replacement. 

PEONIES:  Fern leaf peonies (often called Memorial peonies because they bloom around Memorial Day) for the front of 
the gazebo. Three to five needed at $75 each. Wagner Nursery between Fisher and East Grand Forks specializes in 
these. Familiar old-fashioned peonies (color choice up to donor) $30-$50. Wire cages are needed to hold them up during 
flowering. Deer don’t eat peonies, they look good all summer, and they never need transplanting. 

ROLLS OF SHEEP FENCING:  Needed for cages to put 
around the trees for deer protection until they reach 
maturity.  

BOULDERS:  Must be delivered to their spot. Advance 
notification is required. 

GENERAL DONATIONS:  Money for good soil fill for the 
landscaping, edging and mulch.  

VOLUNTEER LABOR:  Four persons capable of being 
on their knees or going up a 6’ ladder to assemble the 
gazebo. May take 6 hours, so can do it on one day or 
two. 

 
 

 



 
 

ORDER FORM 
St. Pauli Cemetery Association 

 

 Number Needed Cost per Item # Ordered Total Cost 

1. Bench – 4’ 2 $900 _______ _________ 

2. Bench – 6’ 2 $1,000 _______ _________ 

3. Display Case 2 $250 _______ _________ 

4. Ornamental Tree 6 $150 _______ _________ 

5. Fern Leaf Peony 5 $75 _______ _________ 

6. Peony 6 $50 _______ _________ 

7. Sheep Fencing   _______ 

8. Boulders   _______ 

9. Volunteer Labor (4 for assembling gazebo)  _______ 

10. Volunteer Labor (Other, e.g. planting, spreading mulch, etc.) _______ 

 

Name(s): __________________________________________________________ 

Address:  __________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number: ________________________________________ 

 

Language for donation/memorial markers: 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Mail with a check made payable to: 

St. Pauli Cemetery Association 
PO Box 944 
Thief River Falls, MN 56701 
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